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and her loving words in their memory, never
Her voice in cheerful greeting, in earnest,
pleading prayer for those around us, and for Christ’s king-
dom to come to every heart, still lingers with us. Who
among us is willing to be so clothed with the beautiful
garments  of self-denial, of earnest love for souls ?
Who will ever be so ready to give a kind welcome to
strangers when they come amongst us, and thereby draw
them into the fold and help to keep them there? God gave
her many talents and she used them to His glory, and
though she passed through much suffering, she could praise
Him to the end, for He was with her. Her last werds to
the Church were, * Prepare to meet thy God, O Israel.”
Rev. Wm. Kettlewell preached her funeral sermon, Rev.
C. Cosens, our pastor, Jas. Harris and Geo. Miller adding
their testimonies to her usefulness and faithfulness in
Christian work. M. SwarTz, Cor. Sec.

eyes,
to forgotten.

Words From Workers.

PawsLey.—Have forwarded to Branch Treasurer $1o,
to be sent to Dr. Gifford, China, making $21.90 in all,
Our meetings are good and well attended. The members
take part in the exercises by repeating texts of Scripture.
We are preparing quilts, mittens and socks to be sent out
this fall. We work till five o’clock, when tea is served and
a social hour enjoyed. J. Kirk, Z7eas.

Arva.—On August 1st, a successful missionary tea was
given by the members of the Arva Auxiliary, at the resi-
dence of Mr. and Mrs. Sherbrooke. A very good pro-
gramme was rendered, and refreshments served. Receipts,
$9.00. In the spring we sent a bale of clothing to the
Indians at Naughton. We have just finished twenty yards
of rag carpet for the new home at Chilliwhack.

MINNIE I”{A.WKINS, Cor. Sec.

INGLEWOOD. —An Auxiliary of the Woman’s Missionary
Society was organized at Inglewood on the Campbell’s Cross
circuit in April. The following are the officers : President,
Mrs. McCannel ; 1st Vice-President, Mrs. D. Graham ; 2nd
Vice-President, Miss C. McKechnie ; Recording Secretary,
Miss M. McKechnie ; Corresponding Secretary, Mrs. T. 51
Graham ; Treasurer, Mrs. J. Patterson. They have com-
menced with a membership of eighteen, and the prospects
are a very enthusiastic society. J. C., Dis. Org.

S1. THOMAs.—Mrs. Risdon, Organizer for St. Thomas
District, visited the Central Church Sabbath School, St.
Thomas, and organized a Mission Band with the following
officers : President, Mrs. Rev. R. I. Warner ; 1st Vice-Presi-
dent, Mrs. Rice; 2nd Vice-President, Mr. Jno. Delacy ;
Recording Secretary, Mr. Percy Widdis ; Treasurer, Miss
Nellie Corey ; Corresponding Secretary, Miss Addie Grey ;
Organist, Miss Maud Hawes. Our present membership is
sixty-five, and we have every reason to look for great things
in the future. Apa L. PASCOE.

STRAFFORDVILLE.—We organized in October, 1893, with
a membership of eight, Mrs. (Rev.) L. W. Wickett president,
and Mrs. Spencer treasurer. We have held one public
meeting and one entertainment. We have sent to Branch
Treasurer $22.50. Four new members were gained at our
last meeting, and we now number twenty-seven. We have
started an autograph quilt, and are getting a box ready
to send away in November. God has greatly blessed us
spiritually and temporally, and we hope to be able to sup-
port a Bible-woman next year.

L. A. CHAMBERLAIN, Cor. Sec.

CARSONVILLE,—We held our Easter service on the 13th-
of March, the programme consisting of the Resurrection
story, read by members ; recitations and music, etc., fol-
lowed by a short address by the Rev. G. F. Dawson, in
which he advised us to start a Mission Band. Collection,
$2.20. Our monthly meetings have been well attended,
and our hearts go out In prayer for those that have left
home and friends to tell the “old, old story” in heathen
lands. One of our number is in far India, and when we
read her cheering letters we thank our heavenly Father
that He has called her to labor for Him. We have added
+wo to our membership: M. A. McLEob, Cor. Sec.

THE MISSIONARY OUTLOOK.

TEESWATER. — Our Auxiliary was organized over two
years ago, with a membership of seventeen, which has in-
creased to twenty-six. We have also lost several members
by removals. During the last year especially we have been
greatly blessed, both spiritually and financially. We have
realized the sum of $49.30, which has been contributed
principally by free-will offering. We also sent a box of
clothing, valued at $3o0. to Rev. Allen Sult, to be distri-
buted amongst the Indians on Parry Island. In March
the Rev. Mr. Saunby, of Japan, delivered an address on
“Woman’s Work in Japan,” which was both interesting and
instructive. And awakened in us a greater zeal in mission
work. Mgrs. W. Houson, Cor. Sec.

VROOMANTON.—It is a little more than three years since
our Auxiliary was organized, and although we cannot report
a great increase in membership, we are thankful that there
are in connection with our Society earnest women who are
willing to do what they can to send the Gospel to all
nations. - We hold regular monthly meetings, with occa-
sionally public ones, which are well attended. In the fall a
very successful *“ At Home” was held at the residence of
Miss Reekie, the proceeds of which, were devoted to our
district fund, and at Easter we held a thank-offering service.
During the year a box of clothing and bedding was sent to
Mrs. Sparling for the Indians on Christian Island.

M.. H.,; Cor. Sec

Arva.—Our Auxiliary has been steadily working away
during the past year. Our monthly meetings have been
well attended, and both profitable and interesting. We
have followed the programmes from month to month sug-
gested in the Zeaflets, and find them to be very instructive
During removals we have lost two members. One mis-
sionary prayer meeting has been held, and we have packed
a bale of alothing for the Indians. On Good Friday even-
ing, March 23rd, we had a very instructive and interesting
mi sionary address from Rev. F. A. Cassidy, our former
pastor, returned missionary from Japan ; proceeds, $6.00.
We hope to be able to give a better report in the coming
year, and hope God’s blessing will rest on our feeble
efforts. MinNie Hawkins, Cor. Sec.

LirTLEWOOD.—A very successful entertainment, under
the direction of the ladies of Littlewood Auxiliary was
held in that church on the evening of Tuesday, March 13th.
Rev. Mr. Redmond, the esteemed pastor, occupied “the
chair. A good programme was rendered and a most
interesting and stirring address was given by Mrs. Wright
of London, warmly urging the importance of increasing the
efforts to send the light of the Gospel to those benighted
lands. Her words deeply impressed the minds of all who
had the pleasure of listening, and filled their hearts with
renewed zeal. The proceeds of the entertainment amounted
to $21. A beautiful letter of thanks was received by the
Auxiliary from Mrs. Rev. Mason for a box sent from here
to Muncey Mission last Christmas, containing bedding
clothing, etc, and valued at $43. A. C., Cor. Sec .

HawrLey.—The Hawley Auxiliary was organized Septem
ber 14th, 1891, by Miss Hawley, of Bath, witha membership
of thirteen. We had one public meeting and took eighteen
OutLooks. Average attendance eight; receipts $28.00.
It is with joy we record an increase of eleven members
our membership now being twenty-four, the second yea,rt
That year we lost by death our only life member and best
worker, Mrs. Henry Huffman. We took twenty-one Our-
Looks and have a mite-book. We held no public meetin
that year; average attendance fifteen; receipts, $31.
During the past year far more interest have been shown
than ever before, which we sincerely hope may be con-
tinued, though we can only record three new members
making in all twentyseven. We held a public meeting’
Thanksgiving night ; receipts from meeting, $5.75. We
also made and sent away three quilts and a box of clothing
We have only missed one monthly meeting (and that waé
in memory of our life member) since we were organized ;
average attendance fifteen. Sent to the Branch Treasurer
$12.50 ; all fees not yet collected. We hope and pray that
God will bless us in this good work, and that we may have
2 better report at thé end of the vear. -

Jennie MEVERS, Cor. Se.




